Thank you for joining us for the 2002 season of Concord American Fall Ball.  

We apologize for the delay in contacting you about the Fall Ball season.  We needed to determine how many players would participate, and whether other leagues were prepared to join us.  Here is what we have planned:

Goals and Outcomes:

Fall Ball is intended for players who enjoy baseball and are motivated to keep playing after the regular season ends.  Our goals are to have fun, promote fellowship and develop skills.  

We will keep score in games but we will not have standings.  We will change the rosters of the teams regularly throughout the season.  In a sense, these will be like organized pick-up games.  

Teams and Divisions:

We have registered players for four teams, two in each division.  The “Concord Division” will include players from the AA, A and T levels.  The “American Division” will include players from the Major, AAA and advanced AA levels.  We may move a player from one division to the other during the season if it appears best for him or her.

At this time, we are not expecting to play teams from other leagues outside of Concord American.  Instead, the two teams in each of our divisions will play each other.  Because we will change the roster of the teams frequently, the players will have opportunities to be both teammates and opponents with all of the other players in their division.

Games and Practices:

We will hold the games for both divisions 6 to 8 p.m. on Tuesdays and 9 to 11 am on Saturdays.  

We will begin the season at the Olivera fields.  When TOC and All Stars are finished (sometime 

in late July), we will move our games over to the Mt. Diablo fields.  

We know that players may need to miss some games because of family vacations or other reasons.  When attending, however, it is important to be on time.  Players will be expected to arrive at the field at least 30 minutes before each game in order to warm up properly.  

The first day (9 to 11 a.m. on Saturday, July 13) will be held as a practice and orientation session.  At this time, we do not plan to hold any additional practices during the season.  Instead, we will just get together and play games at the times listed above.

Additional Information:

For more information, please feel welcome to contact the head coaches for your division.  

Concord Division:  Gary Arnold, 825-7998, sylarnold@astound.net;  Dean Hollenbeck, 

676-7564, sandydjdm@aol.com;  Chris Sheehan, 458-2313;  bearsmom7@aol.com.  

American Division:  Jim Bouquin, 686-1426, jbouquin@aol.com;  Jeff Haigh, 691-9595, dhaigh@calstate9.com;  Mark Lloyd, 689-4390, doclloyd@netzero.net.

